
State of Washington

Department of Fish and Wildlife
Mailing Address: PO Box 43234, Olympia, WA 98504-3234, (360) 902-2200, TDD (360) 902-2207

Main Office Location: Natural Resources Building, 1111 Washington Street SE, Olympia, WA

August 24, 2021

City of Lake Stevens
Shannon Farrant
1812 Main St 
Lake Stevens, WA 98258-7701 

Dear Shannon Farrant:

SUBJECT: YOUR APPLICATION FOR  NORTH COVE PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE #1, WDFW 
APPLICATION ID: 25997

On August 10, 2021, Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) first received your 
application materials for a Hydraulic Project Approval (HPA) for the project referenced above.

The current application (APP ID # 25997) does not follow the corrective actions needed to attain 
compliance as described in Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) Correction 
Request 21-06, issued to the City of Lake Stevens on 04/20/2021. Please submit a Hydraulic Project 
Application (HPA) that details the removal of the concrete abutment and associated rock armoring as 
well as re-contouring the disturbed stream bank along Lakeshore Drive and replant the disturbed areas 
as described in Correction Request 21-06. As stipulated in Correction Request 21-06 these corrective 
actions must be completed by September 15, 2021.

If you have any questions, please call me at 425-775-1311 Ext:101.

Sincerely,

Kevin Lee
Fish and Wildlife Biologist


